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Museum 
Events 

April 6, 2006, Thursday: Site Development Committee Meeting, 7:00 pm, United Church of Madrid, Madrid, NY. 
April 22, 2006, Saturday: Annual Banquet, 6:00 pm, Canton Sportsman’s Club, Canton, NY. 
May 7, 2006, Sunday: Site Development Planning Open Meeting-Ideas and Concepts, 2:00 pm, Madrid Hepburn Library, Madrid, NY. 
May 21, 2006, Saturday: Board Meeting, 1:00 pm at the Madrid Community Center, Madrid. Members invited to sit in. 
June 3, 2006, Saturday: Parades, Madrid Celebration at 9:00 am in Madrid; Dairy Princess at 1:00 pm Canton. 
June 8, 2006, Thursday: Work Meet, 6:00 pm at the Canton Sportsman’s Club, Canton. 
June 10-11, 2006: 24th Annual Antique Gas & Steam Engine Exhibition, Canton Sportsman’s Club, Canton, NY. 
July, 2006: St. Lawrence County Fair, Gouverneur, NY 
Sept. 2-3, 2006: 16th Annual Old Fashioned Harvest Days, Hutchinson Farm, Heuvelton, NY. 

MADRID SITE CHOSEN, AGREEMENT SIGNED 

Donations and Pledges Halfway 
to New $120,000 Goal 

A  substantial majority of Museum members voted in 
favor of purchasing a 115 acre farm at Madrid to be 

the permanent site on which museum facilities will be 
developed. Several members voted for another site at the 
Slab City community. However, the generous offer and 
favorable economics at Madrid were hard to beat. And 
the picturesque hamlet of Madrid had added its charm. 
 The choice was made at the 2006 Annual Meeting of 
the Museum on January 29. In the largest vote ever, 40 
members were present and another 71 were represented 
by proxies. Two weeks earlier, over 40 members had 
toured the two sites on a Saturday marked by drizzle 
turning into sleet and finally snow. Others had visited the 
sites at other times on their own. 
 At a special meeting of the board of trustees on Feb-
ruary 26, president Ross Goodyear put the final signature 
on a letter of intent previously signed by the property 

Museum President Ross Goodyear signs the letter of 

intent for the Madrid farm. Looking on (l to r) are 

trustee Paul Moore, past-trustee Jim McGraw, and 

trustees Reginald Chester, Gary Hargrave, and Mi-

chael Livingston. The signing took place at the spe-

cial meeting of the board of trustees on February 26. 

O ver $63,000 in cash and pledges has been donated to the 
site development fund. Most of this amount is cash. With the 

site purchase at $100,000, anticipated legal costs, and urgently 
needed storage facilities, the newly constituted finance committee 
has set the 2006 fundraising goal at $120,000. 
 Gifts and pledges have been received not only from members 
of the Museum, but also from generous friends interested in see-
ing the new museum facility come to the region. Contributions also 
include memorial and dedicated gifts honoring family, friends and 
loved ones. 
 The cash portion, now nearly $50,000, is invested in a money 
market fund with Smith-Barney, earning nearly 4% interest while 
the balance of the monies are raised. Interest income of approxi-
mately $1,000 is expected during the year as more funds are add-
ed to this account. 
 The Museum also maintains a healthy balance in the operat-
ing funds account in excess of $6,000. Additional income is ex-
pected this year from the exhibitions in June and September as 
well as from the sale of Old Iron calendars and other Museum 
goods.                     

(Continued on page 2: Site Chosen) 

Farmhouse, barn and pump house-workshop (rear) at the Ma-

drid farm scheduled for purchase in 2006. The buildings face 

State Hwy. 345. 115 acres surround the farmstead. 
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ANNUAL BANQUET  APRIL 22 TO CELE-

BRATE A YEAR OF MAJOR PROGRESS 

owners. The letter confirms that Leon and Carole 
Goolden of Colton, NY will sell their Madrid property to 
the Museum for $100,000 while donating the rest of its 
value. The property is currently estimated to be worth 
more than $200,000. 
 Conditions of the sale include payment in full by the 
end of 2006 from donated funds. The Museum is not to 
incur any debt for the purchase and should be able to 
begin  operations debt free. Once purchased, the farm is 
to be kept well maintained. If the Museum were ever to 
falter, all else failing, the farm could become either the 
property of or its public use designated by the Town of 
Madrid. A monument will be erected recognizing the do-
nors and the memory of  Leon Goolden’s parents and 
grandparents who previously owned the property. 
  The vote for the site was preceded by extensive dis-
cussion of the merits of each site. The showroom at the 
Heuvelton Equipment Company, host of the meeting, 
buzzed as maps of the sites were compared and concep-
tual maps of how the sites could be developed were ex-
amined. 
 The farmhouse and fields are currently rented. It is 
the Museum’s intention to work closely with the current 
tenants to minimize disturbing them as plans are made. 
Meanwhile, fundraising is underway so that the purchase 
can be completed as planned.              

(Site Chosen: Continued from page 1) 

C huck Goolden of Colton was elected to serve as 
treasurer, filling the post previously served by Grant 

Thesier. Thesier respectfully declined to serve this year. 
Mike Livingston was elected to fill the expired term of Jim 
McGraw. Non-officer trustees serve for three years and 
may not be reelected in consecutive years. The elections 
took place at the Annual Meeting in January. 
 Following discussions beginning in 2005 and with the 
recommendation of the members attending the Annual 
Meeting, the board of trustees amended the by-laws to 
provide for two additional board members at a meeting 
on February 26. This brings the total to nine members 
with 4 officers elected by the members each year and 5 
non-officer members elected to rotating 3-year terms. 
 The board, at the same meeting, then appointed Julie 
A. McGraw of Dekalb Junction and David L. Baker of 
Waddington to fill the new positions. They will serve the 
balance of the term until elections are held at the next 
Annual Meeting. Their positions will then be open for 
election by the members. To maintain a rotation of board 
members, one of the positions will serve for three years 
and the other for only two. 
 At the Annual Meeting this past January, President 
Ross Goodyear thanked Thesier for his fine work in set-
ting up the first accounting system for the Museum. He 
also recognized Michelle Kerr who provided the day to 
day accounting and prepared reports. Jim McGraw was 
also recognized for his service, especially on the Land 
Search Committee and co-chairing the 2005 June exhibi-
tion.                

NEW TRUSTEES SERVE 

Big or small, we need them all. Please 

remember to mail in your pledges and 

gifts. Doing it now helps us plan 

better, for later. Thanks!     

Gerald Primeau  We sadly report the passing of 

member Gerald Primeau. At the 
Annual Meeting in January, he 
appeared to have overcome the 
previous year’s illness. However, 
he was suddenly taken soon af-
ter. 
   Gerry and his collection of 
equipment and tractors brought 
smiles at every show he attend-
ed. He enjoyed demonstrating 
his fierce Ottawa Drag Saw or 

pulling the leg of John Deere fans with his green 2-
cylinderized Farmall. He is survived by his wife, Mary, 
and, among others, a granddaughter and junior mem-
ber, Chelsea Young, for whom he built a mini-Farmall 
just a few years ago. Gerry is remembered by memorial 
gifts to the Museum from his friends.                 Ω 

T here is much to celebrate at this year’s Annual Ban-
quet to be held Saturday, April 22 at 6:00 pm at the 

Canton Sportsman’s Club near Canton. The Club is pre-
paring a fine spaghetti dinner for Museum members and 
their guests. The price of the dinner is $7.50 per person. 
 The featured speaker this year will be Varrick Chit-
tenden who was instrumental in the founding of TAUNY 
(Traditional Arts in Upstate New York). Its offices and 
museum can be seen near the river bridge at Canton. 
Chittenden is a widely recognized expert in folk art. 
 Please let the organizers know if you plan to at-
tend so that adequate food and seating can be prepared. 
Just call Irene at (315) 353-2888, Julie at (315) 347-2362   
or Chuck at (315) 262-2525. See you there!            

Members (l-r) Ron and Wayne Day, Dave Hebert, Bill Clinger 

and Howard Hutchinson listen at the 2006 Annual Meeting. 
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NEW FINANCE COM-

MITTEE MEMBERS 

Other Shows: 
May 20-21 29th Annual Show at Rhinebeck, NY. Phone (845) 266-5212 or see www.cmvca.org. 
May 27-28 Annual Antique Gas & Steam Engine and Auto Show at Cumberland, Ontario (14 miles east of Ottawa). 
  Phone (613) 833-3059 or email paul.adams@ottawa.ca. 

A  Site Development Committee was established by 
the board of trustees at its meeting on February 26. 

The committee is charged with preparing short- and long-
term plans for the farm to be purchased at Madrid. 
 Appointed to the committee are John Bartholomew, 
Bill Bartlett, Don Chapman, Ron Day, Don Doig, Al Gar-
rand, Sheila Gordon, Gary Hargrave, Mike Livingston, 
Jim McGraw, Travis McKnight, Paul Moore, Bill Pharoah, 
Dave Putman, Stanley Russell, Dave Sanford, Sr., Lyle 
Sloan, Steve Smith, and Grant Thesier. 
 The organizational meeting will be held Thursday, 
April 6 at 7:00 pm at the United Church of Madrid. The 
first order of business will be to elect a chair and vice-
chair. Planning is to anticipate the requirements for hold-
ing the annual June exhibition at the Madrid farm in 2008. 
Plans generated by the committee will be presented to 
the board for approval and funding. 
 All Museum members are invited to share ideas 
about the new museum at an open meeting to be held 
Sunday, May 7 at 2:00 pm at the Hepburn Library in Ma-
drid. The meeting will give all a chance to get a better 
idea of the types of developments and priorities being 
considered by the committee. See you there.           

F ormer members of the Finance Committee were re-
leased and new appointments made at the recent 

meeting of the board of trustees. The new committee in-
cludes Roger Austin, Dave Baker, Chuck Goolden, Eu-
gene Jones, Mike Livingston, Amy Moulton, Marty Osuch, 
and Susan Vought.  
 The committee is charged with overseeing the finan-
cial well-being of the Museum, including fundraising activ-
ities. It has no audit function, as State regulations require 
that it be composed entirely of board members. 
 The first order of business is to elect a chair and vice-
chair. The committee will then address how to success-
fully reach the year’s goal of raising $120,000. The com-
mittee will also monitor the plans of the Site Development 
Committee so funds can be raised and made available 
for projects recommended. 
 The committee will also periodically compare actual 
receipts and expenses against the 2006 budget approved 
by the board at its last meeting. Its first meeting was held 

April 2 in Madrid.                           $$$  

COUNTY FAIR  AND TWO PARADE 
PLANS UNDERWAY 

Please note our new mailing address: St. 

Lawrence Power & Equipment Museum, PO 

Box 400, Madrid, NY 13660 - 0400 

SITE DEVELOPMENT COMMIT-

TEE ESTABLISHED 

   William Day    Member William Day passed away 

during February of this year. He was 
91. During his 40-plus years as a 
dairy farmer, he developed a fasci-
nation for antique equipment, which 
he passed on to his sons.  
     Bill was a regular participant in 
the annual shows going back to the 
days of the former Gas & Steam 
Engine Association. He brought trac-

tors and other items for display. Never to be forgotten 
was the jump press he and Museum member sons 
Ronald, Robert and Wayne brought to a fall show a few 
years ago. They produced large dense bales of straw 
that Bill proudly weighed on the portable scales. 
 In recent years, friends and members of the Mu-
seum found great pleasure in sharing time with Bill. His 
thoughts and comments reflected his long history in the 
county and were always interesting. He is remembered 
by memorial gifts to the Museum from his friends.         Ω 

D on Doig is again heading up the Museum’s partici-
pation in the Dairy Princess Parade in Canton, NY 

to be held Saturday, June 3. Last year 27 antique tractors 
were assembled. This year, Don wants to have several 
tractors pulling vintage field equipment as well. The Mu-
seum has its 1940 Allis Chalmers combine. What do you 
have? Madrid also has celebrations planned earlier in the 
day. The possibility of joining them as well, followed by a 
parade of tractors to join the Dairy Princess Parade at 
Canton is being studied. 
 Al Garrand will head up the Museum’s first participa-
tion in the St. Lawrence County Fair held annually at 
Gouverneur, NY. This year the Fair will be held in July. 
Museum participation could be in the form of a display or 
booth or participation in the parade. 
 Events such as these provide excellent publicity for 
the Museum. Those interested in assisting in either pro-
gram should give Don or Al a call at (315) 386-3785        
or (315) 287-7225 respectively.               

Help Wanted: People to design and construct 

the Museumõs float for the Dairy Princess Pa-

rade June 3. Call Don Doig (315) 386 - 3785.  



Museum to purchase site at Madrid, NY. 
Donations and pledges top 50% of $120,000 goal. 
New trustees elected and appointed. 
Finance and Site Development Committee appointments made. 
Annual Banquet Saturday, April 22 to feature TAUNY speaker. 
Planning for shows and exhibitions underway. 
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President: Ross S. Goodyear, 309 Brandy Brook 

Road, Ellenburg Center, NY 12934. Phone/Fax 

(518) 594-7469. 
Vice-President: Paul M. Moore, 723 Finnegan 

Road, Potsdam, New York 13676. Phone/Fax 

(315) 386-4315. E-mail: 
mooreexcav@westel.com. 

Secretary: Roger S. Austin, 410 Stevenson Road, 

Rensselaer Falls, NY 13680. Phone/Fax (315) 344
-7470. Winters 179 Lakecrest Dr. NE, 

Milledgeville, GA 31061. Phone/Fax (478) 453-

3640. E-mail: rsaustin123@earthlink.net. 
Treasurer: Charles F. Goolden, 141 W. Higley 

Road, Colton, NY 13625. Phone (315) 262-2525. 

E-mail: cgoolden@twcny.rr.com. 
Trustee: Julie A. McGraw, 3385 US Hwy. 11, 

Dekalb Junction, NY 13630. (315) 347-2362. E-

mail: murmac@tds.net. 
Trustee:  Gary F. Hargrave, 10 River St., 

Norwood, NY 13668. (315) 353-2888. E-mail: 

ghargrav@twcny.rr.com. 
Trustee: Reginald Chester, 8350 County Rt. 27, 

Lisbon, NY 13658. Phone (315) 394-6513. Fax 

(315) 322-4768.  
Trustee: David L. Baker, 1707 County Rt. 44, 

Waddington, NY 13694. Phone (315) 388-7738. E

-mail: mbaker@twcny.rr.com.  
Trustee: Michael B. Livingston, 3968 US Route 

11, Dekalb Junction, NY 13630. Phone (315) 347-

7777. Fax (315) 347-4077.           

Museum Trustees  
 There will also be extra gas en-
gines and other equipment available 
that need volunteers to operate them. 
If you do not know how, someone will 
teach you. The success of your Mu-
seum is based on member support. 
 Everyone has a talent that can be 
used or learned. All volunteers are 
paid the same; and this year, every-
one’s salary will be doubled - two 
pats on the back instead of just one. 
Call one of the chairs to let them 
know you want to help. Thanks.        

C o-chairs, Jim McGraw, Paul 
Moore and Mike Livingston are 

beginning to make plans for the 
24th Annual Antique Gas & Steam 
Engine Exhibition to be held at the 
Canton Sportsman’s Club June 10-
11.  
 This year, Museum volunteers 
will operate the kitchen. Mae Ma-
goon and Alice Pharoah have vol-
unteered to co-chair the effort. Most 
important to them is having a willing 
list of volunteers to help prepare 
and serve the food.  
 Those who wish to help can 
serve for a few hours or for full 
days. This is an important revenue-
generating service for the Museum, 
so its success is important. 
 Stan Russell, Sr. is looking for 
volunteers to help with Antique 
Tractor Games to be held at the pull 
track beginning Saturday after 
lunch. The barrel race, slow race, 
and egg smush are just a few of the 
events anticipated. Referees and 
tractor operators are needed. 
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Future site of the Museum along State 

Highway 345, looking toward Madrid. 

House and barns are in the distance. 


